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GENERAL ELECTRIC COMPANY, P.O. BOX 460. PLEASANTON. CALIFORNIA #4566 DIVISION

Re: SG-80-161
October 15, 1980

William J. Dirks, Director
Office of Nuclear Material

Safety and Safeguards ?.,

U. S. tiuclear Regulatory Commission
Washington, D. C. 20555 , 3
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Attention: Mr. James G. Partlow .jf Ti
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Subject: POSSESSION LEVEL OF SNM ON SNM-960 ::
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Reference: 1) License SNM-960, Docket 70-754. M
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Dear Mr. Partlow:

On August 4,1980, we shipped 598 grams of Plutonium to Los Alamos National
Scientific Laboratory. Since that time, the possession level for SNM-960 has
remained well below one effective kilogram, as defined in 10 CFR 70.4(t). For
the foreseeable future, there are neither plans nor projects which will require
our total holdings of SNM, Under SNM-960, to exceed one effective kilogram.

Granted that the licensed level under SNM-960 exceeds the effective kilogram, we
would ask you to replace Sections 1 through 8 of the MPP-2 Amendment to SNM-960,
with one license condition. We suggest the following:

"Notwithstanding the licensed holding limits for License
SNM-960, the licensee shall not possess SNM in a quantity
equal to or greater than one effective kilogram as defined
in 10 CFR 70.4(t). Moreover, the licensee may address the
regulations of 10 CFR Part 70 as though licensed to possess
less than one effective kilogram."

We trust that this application will find a favorable response.

Sincerely,
1

cIf 6?Q 99G. E. Cunningham R. A. Poschner, Manager
Senior Licensing Engineer Nuclear Safety and Quality Assurance
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cc: R. Engelken
NRC, Region V
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